
 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Ausra Eileen Boken 
To: CSLC CommissionMeetings 
Cc: Kunkel  Kristina; Charles Head 
Subject: State Lands Commission Meeting February 28, 2023 Agenda Item II Public Comment Submission 
Date: Thursday, February 23, 2023 2:16:06 PM 

Attention: This email originated from outside of SLC and should be treated with extra caution. 

TO: State Lands Commission 

FROM: Eileen Boken, 
State and Federal Legislative Liaison 

Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods (CSFN) 

RE: State Lands Commission meeting on February 28, 2023 

Agenda Item II Public Comment 

The Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods warmly welcomes Controller Malia Cohen to the State Lands 
Commission. 

As Controller Cohen was born and raised in San Francisco, we are proud to call her one of our own. 

The Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods has already been advocating at the State Lands Commission for issues 
under the State Lands Commission's purview in terms of the public trust doctrine. 

These issues include: 

- Advocating for an ocean water pump station for the San Francisco's Emergency Firefighting Water System to be located 
at San Francisco's Ocean Beach near the Oceanside Treatment Facility. 

- Advocating for an onshore or offshore desalination (desal) facility near the Oceanside Treatment Facility. 

- As part of California's 30x30 Strategy, advocating for the waters off San Francisco's Ocean Beach to be designated as part 
of a National Marine Sanctuary. 

- The Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods intends to begin advocating for revisions to sandmining permits in San 
Francisco Bay as this sandmining is exacerbating erosion and accretion on San Francisco's Ocean Beach. 

The Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods looks forward to working with Controller Cohen and her Deputy 
Controller for Environmental Policy, Kristina Kunkel, on these issues. 
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